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Villanova University Faculty Congress

Academic Year 2014-2015
FACULTY CONGRESS MEETING
OCTOBER 9, 2014
Present: Joseph Betz, Jerusha Conner, Alice Dailey, Mark Doorley, Rick Eckstein, Diane Ellis, Jeremy Kees, Edward Kresch, Michael Levitan, Mi Luo, Susan Mackey-Kallis, Mike McGoldrick, Joseph Micucci, John Olson, Robert O’Neil, Salvatore Poeta, Katina Sawyer, Nancy Sharts-Hopko, Catherine Warrick, Kelly Welch, Seth Whidden
Absent: Wayne Bremser (NIA), Lillian Cassel(NIA), Suzanne Clain, Linda Copel (NIA), Frank Falcone, David Fiorenza (NIA), Judith Hadley, Paul Hanouna, Julie Klein (NIA), Edward Kresch, Kenneth Kroos, Sarvesh Kulkarni (NIA), Wenhong Luo (on sabbatical), Paul Pasles (NIA), Michael Risch (NIA), Louise Russo(NIA), Lisa Sewell, Nancy Sharts-Hopko (NIA), Thomas Way, Fayette Veverka, Joyce Willen, Miron Wolnicki
Other Guests:  Deanna Zubris, Awards Committee




 Robert Styer
The meeting convened at 12:30pM
Housekeeping

1. Approval of minutes from May 2, 2014 and September 12, 2014.  Motion was made for each, seconded for each, following by unanimous approval.
Old Business
REPORTS:
1. Standing Committees
a. Academic Policy Committee (Russo): Reported that the portfolios of candidates for the Dean of the new College of Professional Studies will begin in December 2014.
b. Adjunct Faculty Representative (Micucci): Raised question about a study of adjuncts compensation. This is a topic best pursued in tandem with the EIC committee, chaired by Jerusha Conner.
c. Awards Committee: 

Deanna Zubris reported to FC that the call for the fall Facultas award will go out on October 10th.  Nominations will close on October 28th.  The committee will have nominees for the next Faculty Congress meeting on November 11th.  Full report in Appendix I.
d. Committee on Faculty (Klein):  Jerusha Conner reported that the committee met to set its agenda for the year. They will focus on the following items: mid-career faculty issues, the HERI study results, rank & tenure policies (particularly conflict of interest issues and encouraging departments to clarify the guidelines for the interpretation of research in their respective fields.
e. Elections and Credentials Committee. (Styer). Bob reported that the election for Rank & Tenure went very well.  Linda Copel made a contact with a UNIT staff person who facilitated a smooth election. This staff person is Brian Hines.
f. Employee Issues Committee (Conner): The committee met to set its agenda.  They will pursue parental leave policy modifications and partner benefits.
g. Continuing Non-Tenured Track Faculty (Falcone and O’Neil):  No report
Ad hoc committees

h. Summer Research Fellowships and Research Support Grants (Scholz)

See report from Sally Scholz in the appendices.
i. Task force on Carnegie reclassification (FC chair): the committee is almost in place and ready to go.
2. Board of Trustees Standing Committees: No Reports
Reports will come in as committee meet this fall.

3. Reports from Faculty representatives to other committees (as necessary)
Search Committees

a. Library Director Search: interviews of final candidates due to be on campus in November. See report in Appendix III.
b. Dean, College of Professional Studies: review of dossiers begins in December

Committees that report to the University President
c. University Benefits Committee. A question was raised from the floor about faculty representation on the committee that decided the most recent change concerning the TIAA-CREF/Vanguard investment process.
d. President’s Environmental Sustainability Committee

e. Space Management Committee

Other committees

f. E-Learning Taskforce:  See appendix IV
g. University Council on Information Technology. See appendix V
h. Faculty Advisory Group to the University IT Committee. No report.

i. University Retention Committee:  No report.
4. Swearing and arming of campus security officers:  no report or update.
5. Parental Leave policy for faculty

6. Provost Search: We are still waiting to hear the composition of the search committee.  Discussion ensued as to how to respond to various issues, namely closed searches, transparency of the process and faculty involvement in the selection of the Provost.  FC also discussed criteria for faculty support of the process, both now and in the future.

New Business
1) Discussion of Governance Bodies (Rick Eckstein): this was deferred to the next meeting

2) General Faculty meetings on the Provost search.  The Chair was empowered to pursue this idea, to provide faculty an opportunity to voice their concerns/interests to colleagues serving on the search committee.

Meeting adjourned at Noon.

Respectfully Submitted by
Mark Doorley, FC Secretary

Rick Eckstein, FC Secretary pro tem

Next Faculty Congress meeting:  Tuesday, November 11, 2014, 2-3:30PM.
Appendix I 

Awards Committee Report
Faculty Congress Awards Committee Report

The committee met on 10/6/2014.  The call for the Facultas Award will go out to faculty this week and be placed on Campus Currents by 10/10/2014.  Submissions will requested by 10/28/2014 at 5:00 pm.

We are in favor of giving one Facultas Award each academic year.  The rationale is that we can increase the award from $100.00 to $200.00. However, we would like to propose that the amount of the award be increased.

Linda Copel and Deanna Zubris 

Appendix II

Summer Research Fellowships and Summer Research Support Grants (Sally Scholz)

Many of our suggestions are being taken up by the AVPAA’s office and Kel Wieder continues to consult our committee for feedback.  The announcement for this year went out last week and reflects input from our committee. 
 

In addition, it has come to my attention that we inadvertently left one of the committee members off of the list on page 6 of our report (although we included him in the count).  Would you mind replacing the previous version of the report with the attached?  Also, I am included a new accounting of the data in a separate document that was provided to us by Kel.  He approved of us sharing it with the congress (and online).  You can find that report here http://www1.villanova.edu/villanova/facultycongress/resolutions.html
 
Appendix III
Library Director Search

Allow me to report for the Library Director Search Committee, of which I am a member. We have our first meeting Monday, October 6, to interview three (or perhaps four) semifinalists, and a second meeting on Monday, October 20, to interview four more semifinalists. Once we have those interviews (at the search firm’s office in Philadelphia) we will decide on our finalists and begin to schedule on-campus interviews – at least, that is how it happened last year. With luck, the search will wind up by December.

Submitted by Adele Lindenmeyr, Interim Dean, College of Liberal Arts & Sciences
Appendix IV

E-Learning Taskforce

The e-learning task force consists of three sub-committees (graduate, undergraduate and infrastructure). Each subcommittee has met in March, April and May of 2014 and submitted draft reports. The overall committee is in the process of merging the three individual sub-committee report into an overall, unified report.  Report submitted by Markus Kreuzer.
Appendix V

University Council on Information Technology

The UCIT group is, of course, chaired by Steve Fugale, our VP/CIO.

UCIT oversees many activities; Steve uses the Council for all sorts of input and decision-making.  It's a high level group consisting of all of the deans and VPs of advancement, enrollment, etc.  The VPAA is also a member.  We meet every month.  There is a website with a repository of all of the Council's work, all of UNIT's publications and all of the data UCIT needs to operate.  It's a terrific resource, by the way, that Council members use all the time.

We focus -- again, at a high level -- on the following:

· IT Strategic Goals

· IT Governance

· Strategic Directions

· Learning Technologies

· IT Service Strategy

· Security and Information Protection

· Enterprise Technology

· Student Technology

· Infrastructure Technology

· Enterprise Architecture

We also deep dive into areas and issues all the time.

During our last meeting, for example, we focused heavily on computer security and privacy.  We also focused on the use of "cloud computing" by the university.

The next meeting will focus on the 2015 PC refresh plan and cloud messaging & storage. 

As always, we are provided advance materials for review which are posted on the UCIT SharePoint site (https://vsites.villanova.edu/UCIT/default.aspx) for our convenience.  Specifically included on that site -- in preparation for the next meeting -- are the following:

· The PC refresh 2015 plan

· Slides that focus on PC refresh options

· A document from the Education Advisory Board titled “Administrative Efficiency through Cloud Computing” 
· Slides to be used to continue the messaging & storage cloud discussion

As you can see, UCIT is extremely focused and well-resourced.  Steve Fugale and his team do an amazing job engaging the members before, during and after our monthly meetings.  We receive advance agendas and supporting materials for every single monthly meeting.

It is a distinct pleasure and honor to serve on such a well-organized and important Council.

Thank you.

Stephen J. Andriole, Ph.D.

Thomas G. Labrecque Professor

The Villanova School of Business
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